
Wrong Statement Concurrently 

Judgment of Divorce states: 

“This Court retains jurisdiction of this matter 
concurrently with the Family Court for the purpose of 
specifically enforcing such of the provisions of said 
Agreement.” 

Juarez v. Juarez, 150 Misc.2d 589 (N.Y. Misc. 1991) 
At issue is whether the Supreme Court's sentence 

stating that the Family Court shall have concurrent 
jurisdiction with the Supreme Court relating to 
matters of support constitutes a referral to the 
Family Court for purposes of entry of an order of 
support. This court holds that it does not. 

 
Although this court has discovered no law on 

point, logic leads inexorably to the conclusion that 
a referral from one court to another for the purpose 
of entry of an order should be specific and 
unambiguous. The language here merely indicates that 
a subsequent petition, if any, might be filed in the 
Family Court. It is not a referral for the purpose of 
determining whether an order should be issued, but 
rather a ratification of the concurrent jurisdiction 
of the courts. 

 
It might be argued that the petitioner can pray 

for an order of support if she is, or is about to 
become, a public charge. (Family Ct Act § 464 [b]; 
see, Matter of Buchek v Buchek, 78 A.D.2d 948 [3d 
Dept 1980]; Matter of Sergi v Sergi, 58 A.D.2d 692 
[3d Dept 1977].) However, that question is not before 
the court since she neither pleaded nor proved public 
charge status. 
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